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FOR A BETTER URBAN FUTURE 
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The United Nations Human Settlements Programme (UN-Habitat) presents its 
compliments to the Permanent and Observer Missions of UN-Habitat in Nairobi and has the 
honour on behalf of the Chair of the Executive Board to inform that an informal meeting was 
held with Members of the Bureau of the Executive Board and the Chairs of regional Groups 
on 19 February 2025, to discuss the rotation of the offices of the Chair and Rapporteur of the 
Bureau of the Executive Board of UN-Habitat. 
  

On behalf of the Chair of the Executive Board, UN-Habitat is pleased to inform 
Member States that following the discussion, the Members of the Bureau of the Executive 
Board and the Chairs of regional Groups agreed to recommend:  

1. That the next rotation of the offices of Chair and Rapporteur of the Bureau of the 
Executive Board take place at the end of the up-coming first session of the 
Executive Board in March 2025.  

2. That any future decisions on the rotation of the Offices of Chair and Rapporteur 
of the Executive Board shall be taken at the end of the first regular session of the 
Executive Board each year. 

 
The Executive Board may wish to take this recommendation fully into account when 

deciding on matters at the upcoming first session of the Executive Board 2025, scheduled 
for 25-27 March 2025. 

 
The United Nations Human Settlements Programme avails itself of this opportunity 

to renew to the Permanent and Observer Missions to UN-Habitat the assurance of its highest 
consideration. 
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